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Temporary Power in a Permanent Location for One and Two-Family 

Dwellings 

 

The City of Glendale, Arizona allows the installation and use of Temporary Power 

in a Permanent Location under the following conditions: 

 

1. The panel may be installed at any time during the course of construction and 

is subject to inspection and approval before being energized. 

 

2. A lockout/tagout procedure is required and enforced by OSHA. A list of 

personnel trained and responsible for the procedure shall be maintained on 

site. The contractor or owner will hold the City of Glendale, Arizona, and its 

employees harmless from any liability or damages occurring from 

energizing panels through the lockout/tagout program or failure to follow or 

maintain OSHA required lockout/tagout procedures. 

 

3. Temporary power shall be limited to installing temporary GFCI receptacles  

adjacent to the SES (Main Panel) location only. 

 

4. The Main Panel shall be de-energized, open, and have the deadfront 

removed before a final inspection can be made and a Certificate of 

Occupancy can be issued. 

 

5. The City of Glendale, Arizona will not de-energize or re-energize the 

system. 

 

6. No occupancy shall be permitted before a Certificate of Occupancy is 

obtained. 

 

7. If safety is compromised or someone occupies the space without proper 

approval, the use of Temporary Power in a Permanent Location may be 

revoked. The Utility Company will be notified by the City of Glendale, 

Arizona, that safety procedures have not been followed.   


